
MARCH 2, 2002  

 

Commissioner Varner met with Carrie Lee Jordon and Martha Watt, Jessie reported that  

he had spoke with Chester Whobrey and he will not be taking his option to renew his bid  

for mowing the cemetery. It will expire on March 31,2002.  

 

The city commission is putting an ad in the paper for bids on mowing contract.  

 

We would like to insure whomever is awarded the contract is aware that policing of cemetery 

which means picking up fallen branches and limbs and the trimming of such bushes and shrubs 

to keep them shapely and sightly is fully understood before awarding contract. Special care 

around monuments is a must because most of our complaints are damaged stones due to use of 

mower instead of weed eating.  

 

Research files to verify non use of chemicals around stones.  

 

Mrs. Jordon will contact grave digger and have him call Commissioner Varner to make 

arrangements to take away old building at cemetery.  

 

Mrs. Jordon was called by grave digger. Myself, Commissioner Varner and Mrs. Jordon went to 

cemetery and met with grave digger. He agreed to take the building down and remove trash and 

building for $100.00 payable on completion.  

 

Commissioner Varner asked Mrs. Jordon if with her permission she would teach Martha Watt 

how to mark graves.  

 

After last commission meeting Commissioner Varner and Martha Watt met with Mayor McCay 

briefly on purchase of computer system for cemetery for $300.00. Mayor McCay said they will 

be updating their computer system when they move into the new building is built. The cemetery 

will be getting the cities old system.  

 

Commissioner Varner asked Mrs. Jordon how much we get for opening graves. Mrs. Jordon 

stated that we receive $25.00 for locating graves only.  

 

Commissioner Varner told Mrs. Jordon that she is the sexton until she is tells him different. 


